

April 15, 2022

TO: CRCC Incarcerated Individuals

FROM: Jeremy Long, Correctional Captain Cpt.

**SUBJECT:** CRCC COVID-19 Status Change

As of April 14, 2022, CRCC Units BA and EB have been removed from Limited Area Outbreak status and are no longer on quarantine status. There are no active positive cases at CRCC currently. All of CRCC is clear of quarantine and isolation, all units and programming are running normally. Now that the facility is off outbreak status, staff and incarcerated individuals do not have to wear a mask outside if they are 6 feet apart from others.

We continue to follow the <u>Prisons Division Cluster and Outbreak Checklist</u> and remain in restricted movement at this time. It is imperative that everyone continue to wear a surgical mask or appropriate <u>personal protective equipment (PPE)</u>. Similarly, it is vital that we continue to follow the <u>Centers for Disease Control (CDC) guidelines</u>: ensuring to follow the six foot physical-distancing rule, washing your hands, and keeping high-touch areas of the facility sanitized.

Corrections is committed to everyone's safety. We will continue to communicate with you as we progress through this pandemic.